



**MILBORNE ST ANDREW
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING PARTY
MEETING HELD on 12th July 2018**

No. 46 IN THE VILLAGE HALL Committee Room – 7.00pm

1. Present: Dave Gould DG, Sue Gould SG, Mick Hopper MH, Richard Mcnair RM and Pam Shults PS.
Apologies for absence: Sue Cherry SC and Jo Witherden JW.
2. Minutes of Meeting No.45 were agreed.
3. Any other matters arising from meeting not covered by the Agenda.
 - a. Item 6. AECOM re funding, JW to continue to chase LOCALITY.
 - b. Item 7 Woodland, response received from Graham Stanley, the Senior Ranger for ND. It was agreed to send his comments on to John Payne and Richard Ferguson (Camelco) for their information. It will be suggested that they copy to the Rings resident representative.
 - c. Item 10, AOB, Wyatt/Huntley Down development, full planning meeting. JW attended as representative for the Parish Council, the application was refused.
4. Constitution – There were no Declaration of Interest based on this Agenda
5. Review Initial Reaction to Pre-submission MSA NP.
 - a. There have been several email comments from Richard Lock, amongst other requests he asked that the plan be focused on sports field etc. JW replied on behalf of the NP Group.
6. Review 1st consultation (4th Aug)
 - a. Minor amend to MSA pre-submission NP to show Sports Field and Allotments 4.24/4.25 page 19 which is not WEST of village but EAST, error brought up by residents.
 - b. Initial results:
 - i. Around 40 feedback forms taken, 23 returned on the day.
 - ii. Milton road traffic calming came out in comments regularly. There is a query about whether this is addressed adequately in the AECOM
 - iii. VH – asked to be considered for more attention to be more focused, a centre point.



- iv. Bottom tick box for FS (full support) etc. keeps getting missed, next time we should point out these boxes when handing out feedback forms
 - c. Comments were made about the Spare untidy land at Fox View (why are we trying to encourage development elsewhere when.....). This has been passed to the Parish Council who hope to discuss ways of enforcing development at the September meeting.
 - d. Suggestions for next consultation morning:
 - i. Spread out policies as there was a bottle-neck around them.
 - ii. Change booking if possible to the main hall, add tables for reading plus tea and coffee.
 - iii. Next consultation is 2nd Sept.
7. Any Other Business
- a. MH – With the possible creation of a Unitary Authority, the CCG commented that they needed £60000 for more NHS premises.
 - b. PS – The current NPG notifications on poles are degrading, SG to print out more notifications, laminate and pop into PS.
8. Date of (and Items for) Next Meeting Thurs 13th Sept 18.